
June 10, 2019, 7:24 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of

the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Steve Rathmann, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Chris Bisbee and Paul Hollman.

Sal Fedele was absent. 

Steve Rathmann stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as

items were being discussed and before each vote. 

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adopt the minutes from the May 13  and May 28th th

meetings. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. 

Chris Bisbee reported that the roads were in good shape. Roads were being graded for

brine. Plum Road Dirt & Gravel Roads project would be started on June 11 .th

Nothing to report on Recycling.

The final inspection for the Department of Conservation and Natural Resources Grant was

being scheduled. Hull Excavating will be at the park as weather allows. 

No questions on Zoning permits issued. There was discussion about permitted uses of

repair garage and warehouse and the storage of salvage parts and junk vehicles. The

salvage use/junkyard was not a permitted use. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to have Attorney Kurt Sundberg send letters to Bob

Swanson’s Garage and Roberts Trucking, informing them of the regulations. Kevin

Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

No Subdivisions were presented. 

Planning Commission minutes were received. 

A meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, June 12  with the Greenfield Townshipth

Volunteer Fire Company, the Emergency Management Coordinator and representatives

from the Roar on the Shore to discuss emergency response for the bike event.

Renee Wagner reported that the Zoning Ordinance definitions were being reviewed. 

No response was received from Armstrong Utilities regarding the addendum to the

franchise agreement.

No report on violation notices.

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-12 approving the Roar on the

Shore Parade on July 18 . The Resolution required the signing of an agreement andth

provision of a certificate of insurance with Greenfield Township as the named insured or

certificate holder. Steve Rathmann seconded. A telephone conference was held with

Attorney Kurt Sundberg. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

No interest in schools or seminars. All four employees were registered for the two day Dirt

& Gravel Roads training on September 4  and 5 . th th

No questions on correspondence.

No Final Public Comment.

Steve Rathmann made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 2818 through

2845 and PLGIT 10331 through 10354. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was

made. Motion carried unanimously.



Steve Rathmann made a motion to adjourn. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment

was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


